
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C.  20590

In Reply Refer to:  
HOTO-1 

Dennis R. Turner 
Interim City Administrator 
City of Hanahan 
1255 Yeamans Hall Road 
Hanahan, South Carolina 29410 

Dear Mr. Turner: 

Thank you for your letter of July 5 requesting approval to use Pedestrian-Actuated Rectangular 
Rapid-Flashing Beacons (RRFBs) at uncontrolled marked crosswalk locations on a City-wide 
basis on City-maintained roadways throughout the City of Hanahan, South Carolina.  Your request 
is made under the provisions of Section 1A.10 of the 2009 edition of the Manual on Uniform 
Traffic Control Devices for Streets and Highways and the Federal Highway Administration’s 
Interim Approval memorandum (IA-21) dated March 20, 2018, for the optional use of RRFBs. 

Your request is approved.  This approval is granted for all locations where the City of Hanahan 
installs RRFBs under the technical conditions contained in IA-21.  Per Paragraphs 20 and 21 of 
Section 1A.10, please inform the South Carolina Department of Transportation (SCDOT) of the 
locations of such use and please check for any State laws and/or directives covering the 
application of the MUTCD provisions that might exist in the State of South Carolina.  Please 
note installations on State roadways will require the approval of the SCDOT and they request 
that you follow SCDOT Traffic Guideline 33 for any new installations. 

For recordkeeping purposes, we have assigned your request the following number and title: “IA-
21.135 –Rectangular Rapid-Flashing Beacons at Crosswalks – Hanahan, South Carolina”.  Please 
refer to this number and title in any future correspondence. 

Thank you for your interest in improving pedestrian safety.   

Sincerely yours, 

Mark R. Kehrli 
Director, Office of Transportation 
 Operations 

July 6, 2022
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